
 
 

Town of North Hudson 
Regular Town Board Meeting 

July 17, 2025 
6 pm 

 
 

Present: 
Councilman DeZalia, Councilman Duntley, Councilman King, Councilman Koller, 
Supervisor Clark, and Town Clerk Martha M. King.  
Guest Present:  
Jake and Tracee Parent, Frank Darwak, Veronica Anderson, Henry Lohn and Mitch 
Lorring, 
Pledge to the Flag 
Supervisor Clark called the meeting to order at 6 pm and led in the Pledge to the Flag. 
Minutes 
Motion by Councilman King   second Councilman Koller to accept the June 18, 2025 
minutes 
All in favor 
Financials   
Arrow (Glens Falls National) 
General $ 67,201 
Highway $ 83,824 
Trust $ 21,532 
NYCLASS 
General $813,916 
Highway $ 539,852 
Pavilion $ 25,855 
Youth $ 1,568 
Supervisors Report 
The ’24 Western Star is getting the correct dump box mounted at Charlebois.  
After multiple problems with UPS delivering severely damaged packages containing the 
Henderson hinge Supervisor Clark delivered the hinge to the New Hampshire shop. The 
cost of this to be paid by ECDPW with the purchase of the Henderson Box. 
The package was insured so the Supervisors Clerk has started a claim.   
Hazard Mitigation Plan  
A resolution is required in the event the Town needed to apply to FEMA. Without this 
the Town or County would be ineligible. 
Resolution # 33 of 2025 
A RESOLUTION ADOPTING THE TOWN OF NORTH HUDSON HAZARD 
MITIGATION PLAN 2025 UPDATE 
WHEREAS, the Town of North Hudson established a Committee to prepare the Town 
Hazard Mitigation Plan 2025 Update; and 
WHEREAS, the Town of North Hudson Hazard Mitigation Plan 2025 Update contains 
several potential future projects to mitigate potential impacts from natural hazards in 
the Town of North Hudson, and 



WHEREAS, duly-noticed public announcements were published on multiple platforms 
for public and stakeholder feedback and engagement with feedback incorporated in the 
HAZARD MITIGATION PLAN, from March 20, 2025 and April 20, 2025 and 
WHEREAS, the Town of North Hudson authorizes responsible departments and/or 
agencies to execute their responsibilities demonstrated in the plan, and 
NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Town of North Hudson adopt the 
Hazard Mitigation Plan 2025 Update, in accordance with the charter and bylaws of the 
Town of North Hudson. 
Moved: Councilman King 
Second: Supervisor Clark 
Councilman Koller-Aye 
Councilman King-Aye 
Councilman Duntley-Aye 
Councilman DeZalia-Aye 
Supervisor Clark-Aye 
Road Sand/Salt 
Essex County Soil & Water has suggested that we purchase compliant sand on the 
County Contract to lessen the amount of salt needed. Supervisor Clark explained that 
the cost of purchasing sand compared to what the Town has been using would be 
covered with the lack of salt the Town would need to purchase. He stated North Hudson 
uses more salt than many towns that have many more roads because of the poor quality 
of our sand. By purchasing better quality sand the Town will save money, have better 
roads and be safer as the men would not have to climb up and break chunks up along 
the roads.  He stated it would the save the Town money and make the roads safer. 
Resolution # 34 of 2025 
For the Town of North Hudson to purchase road sand using the Essex County contract. 
Moved by Supervisor Clark  
Second by Councilman DeZalia 
Discussion-  
To try for one year. 
Councilman Koller-Aye 
Councilman King-Aye 
Councilman Duntley-No 
Councilman DeZalia-Aye 
Supervisor Clark-Aye 
Old Highway Garage and Old Town Hall  
Resolution #35 of 2025 
Councilman King moved to begin the process of investigating the sale of the old highway 
garage and the courthouse and building an addition to current Town Hall for the court.  
Second Supervisor Clark  
Councilman King will chair a committee to begin this process; Supervisor Clark will also 
be a part of this committee.  
Discussion-   
Placing the two parcels back on tax roll if sold. 
Investigate historical value of old Town Hall.  
Councilman Koller-Aye 
Councilman King-Aye 



Councilman Duntley-Aye 
Councilman DeZalia-Aye 
Supervisor Clark-Aye 
Privilege of the Floor 
Discussion on resealing Greenough Rd., Entrance from Liberty Rd. to Rt. 9, paving 
parking lot, bridges in Town. 
Motion to adjourn at 6:14 pm by Supervisor Clark   
Second Councilman King 
All in favor 
 
Respectfully Submitted 
 
Martha M. King 
Town Clerk 
 
 
 


